
 

 

Hanover Advisory Committee 
550 Hanover Street 
Hanover, MA 02339 

Meeting Minutes 
Wednesday, December 14, 2016 – 7:00 pm 

 
Opening: 
The meeting was opened at 7:02 p.m. by Edward Hickey, Chairman. 
 
Committee Attendees: 
Edward Hickey 
Angela Blanchard 
Emmanuel Dockter 
Joan Port-Farwell 
Wayne Moores  
Jerry O’Hearn 
Gavin Little-Gill 
     
Absent 
Sandra Hayes 
Brandon Freeman 
 
Other Attendees: 
Robert Murray, Facilities Engineering Manager 
Alan Peters, Deputy Superintendent for Facilities 
 
Review of Meeting Minutes 
Emmanuel Dockter made a motion to accept the minutes from November 30, 2016 as written.  This was 
seconded by Jerry O’Hearn.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 
 
Discussion with Robert Murray and Alan Peters 
Robert Murray gave the Committee an overview of the Facilities Department’s responsibilities.  Mr. 
Murray introduced new employee Alan Peters and detailed the excellent skill set that Mr. Peters brings 
to his role in the facilities department.  Robert Murray explained the careful process the engineering 
department implements to keep track of their 3.6 million budget.   
 
Robert Murray gave the Committee a status update on current projects in his department.  The safety 
bollards at the Hanover Middle School have been installed.  The Hanover Fire Department’s new 
emergency generator has been installed.  The Cedar School roof project is on hold due to a delay with 
the contractor; however, all active roof leaks have been repaired.  The removal of the Hanover Middle 
School floor tile is complete.  The Stetson House project to air condition the first floor is complete.  
Phase 2 of this project will be the air conditioning and heating of the second floor.  Joan Port-Farwell 
inquired whether the Stetson House should pay for the heat portion of the project since the funds 
granted were only intended for air conditioning.  The replacement of air conditioning in the Hanover 
Town Hall first floor hearing room has been completed.  Robert Murray stated that the Hanover Town 
Clerk will be relocating to the Advisory Committee hearing room so that all offices frequented daily by 
the public will all be in the same area of the building.  A contractor will start the Hanover Library curtain 
wall repair in the Spring.  Remaining funds for general improvements to the Stetson House have been 
used to update their electrical systems including outlets and lighting.  The project to repair the 
Department of Public Works building at Ames Way has been completed.  Edward Hickey requested 



 

 

figures on the cost of running and maintaining Sylvester School.  Robert Murray stated he would provide 
the information. 
 
Robert Murray gave the committee a summary of each of the five draft capital requests from his 
department for FY18. 

 Creating storage space under the auditorium seating at Hanover High School.  Robert Murray 
detailed the lack of storage space in the building and the great benefit to using the current 
empty, unused space under the seating. 

 Town Hall HVAC units need replacing.  These units are only in the rear portion of the building. 

 Kitchen equipment needs to be replaced at the Middle School and Cedar School.  Alan Peters 
explained the major problems with these outdated kitchen appliances and equipment.  The 
Middle School alone serves 450-500 hot lunches per day with the buildings original kitchen 
equipment.  The $64,000 requested is year one of a five year replacement schedule which will 
address the most urgent needs first. The Committee asked Mr. Murray to look at bundling the 5 
year costs to see if approving all at once would lower the overall cost.   

 New paving for the Cedar School parking lot.  Edward Hickey stated that the estimate seems 
very high for this project, and the Committee would like the cost reduced if possible.  The 
Committee agrees the pavement is in very poor condition.  Mr. Murray will look into alternative 
lower cost approaches to this paving project.  

 Modification of a current HV unit on the high school roof so that it will include AC.  The current 
unit serves the high school cafeteria which is quite hot.  Multiple fans are needed to cool the 
area currently, and working conditions are difficult. 

Alan Peters departed at 8:01 pm after the discussion regarding the kitchen equipment to attend a prior 
commitment.  Robert Murray departed at 8:38 pm.  The Committee thanked them both for their time. 

General Discussion 
The Committee discussed meeting with Hanover Schools Business Manager Tom Raab and Hanover 
Director of Technology Operations Bill Hartigan to get an update on the school budget and Town wide IT 
status and future needs.  Gavin Little-Gill stated that he would like a Town wide inventory of all 
technology equipment.  Edward Hickey stated that the Committee would request an inventory from Mr. 
Hartigan.  Joan Port-Farwell stated that the Committee should consider appointing an additional liaison 
specifically for Town wide IT issues. 
 
Edward Hickey stated that Town Manager Troy Clarkson has not yet replied to the Committee’s memo. 
 
Joan Port-Farwell would like the current overlay account balance.  
 
Next Meetings 
The Committee’s next meeting will be on Wednesday, January 18th at 7 pm. 
 
Adjournment 
Joan Port-Farwell made a motion to adjourn.  This was seconded by Jerry O’Hearn.  All were in favor, 
and the meeting adjourned at 9:15 pm.  
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